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February 29, 2016 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
AND HAND DELIVERY 
 
Public Service Commission of Utah 
Heber M. Wells Building, 4th Floor 
160 East 300 South 
Salt Lake City, UT 84114 
 
Attention: Gary Widerburg 
  Commission Secretary 
 
Re: Reply Comments  

In the Matter of Rocky Mountain Power's Proposed Revisions to Electric Service 
Schedule No. 140, Non-Residential Energy Efficiency Program 
Docket No. 16-035-T03 
 

On February 10, 2016, the Public Service Commission of Utah (“Commission”) issued a Notice 
of Filing and Comment period, allowing parties to file comments by February 24, 2016 and reply 
comments by February 29, 2016. The Division of Public Utilities (“DPU”), the Office of Consumer 
Services (“OCS”), Utah Clean Energy (“UCE”), and Southwest Energy Efficiency Project 
(“SWEEP”)1 filed comments on February 24, 2016. Rocky Mountain Power (“Company”) 
provides these reply comments in response to party comments. 
 
The DPU and OCS both recommend that the Commission approve the proposed modifications to 
Schedule 140. OCS requested that reference information be added to the tariff measure tables, 
which the Company is including as part of these reply comments, in addition to other minor 
updates to the tariff sheets, as further described below. 
 
UCE/SWEEP’s comments contained a number of questions, which they requested clarity to prior 
to the Commission approving the Company’s proposed changes to Schedule 140. The Company 
held a call with UCE and SWEEP on February 26, 2016, to address their questions. UCE and 
SWEEP gained the clarity they requested in their comments and are supportive of the proposed 
modifications to Schedule 140, effective March 10, 2016.  
 
The Company inadvertently omitted Note 8 under Table 3a on Sheet No. 140-10, and inadvertently 
deleted Note 2 under Table 5 on Sheet No. 140-15. Accordingly, the Company is providing 
updated Sheet Nos. 140-10 and 140-15 to correct these errors. In addition, per OCS’ request, the 
Company is also providing an updated Sheet No. 140-4 to add basic reference information in Table 
1a under Eligibility Requirements, and fix a spelling error in Note 4.  
 

                                                 
1 UCE’s and SWEEP’s comments were filed jointly. 
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Informal inquiries regarding this filing may be directed to Michael Snow, DSM Regulatory 
Projects Manager, at (801) 220-4214. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Bill Comeau 
Director, Demand Side Management 
 
cc: Division of Public Utilities 
 Office of Consumer Services 
 UCE and SWEEP 
  


